








CHRISTOPHER NEWPORT COLLEGE
BOARD OF VISITORS
Committee on Development and College Relations

Minutes, meeting March 16, 1977

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Millner at 10:30 a.m.
in room 229, Campus Center.

Present were Mrs. Pile, Mr. Fairchild (guest), Mr. Leininger (guest),
Dr. Beal, and Mr. Millner (chairman). Absent: Messrs. Wason,
Fluharty, and Gentry (guest).

Members were informed of the results of the Fund report meeting
held Monday evening March 14 and of the Fund Cabinet meeting
following thereon.,

A large part of the meeting time was spent in discussing means of
promoting the College toithe community, including means as
different as television appearances and bumper stickers. Dr. Beal
was asked to report to the next meeting on ways and means of
promotion.

Discussion was then devoted to recognition of fund workers. A

design for a certificate of recognition was discussed, and Mr. Wright
of Wright, Fisher, & Paraschos, Advertising, Inc., who has volunteered
to assist the campaign, will be asked to assist in production of

the certificate through the facilities of his agency. A reception

or dinner for workers was discussed; March 28 was considered too

early to allow proper preparation of such an event, but further

study will be given towards accomplishing this.

Recognition of donors was also considered. The College has
established a Century Club ($100 to $999 donors) and the Discovery
Society ($1,000 and up donors), named for the ship in Newport's
fleet which remained in the Jamestown colony all winter, and
selected also for its connotation of educational 'discovery."

Forms of art work which could be given to donors to decorate office
or home walls were discussed. It appears likely that student
individuals or groups may be able to help in developing such
"rewards" for donors.

The meeting adjourned at 11:45, and members and guests joined
with other members of the campaign cabinet as guests of the
Board at luncheon, where a report on the Fund was given to the

Board.

Respectfully submitted,

Denton Beal, Director of Development
Staff Liaison for the Committee















